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KIPP NYC Public Charter Schools 
Minutes of January 23, 2017 Meeting 

  
The KIPP NYC Public Charter Schools Board of Trustees (the “Board”) met on January 23, 
2017 at KIPP NYC College Prep High School.  The following Trustees were in attendance: 
Rafael Mayer, Brian Zied, Gwendolyn Brunson, Jane Martinez Dowling, and Richard Taft.     
   
In accordance with the Open Meeting Law, notice of the meeting was published and posted 
on 01/19/17 on kippnyc.org. Notice of the meeting was also posted in the schools before 
the meeting. Also present at the meeting were Trustees of KIPP Academy Charter School 
(Rafael Mayer, Brian Zied, Gwendolyn Brunson, Joe Negron, and Whitney Tilson). The 
following KIPP NYC staff members were also in attendance: Jim Manly (KIPP NYC 
Superintendent), Natalie Webb, Roseann Sheehan, Alicia Johnson, Vicky Zubovic, Elizabeth 
Pichardo, and Jamie Greenthal.  
   
Opening of Meeting  
Mr. Mayer opened the KIPP NYC Public Charter Schools meeting.   
   
Board Business   
Mr. Mayer welcomed Board members and previewed the agenda.   
  
Mr. Mayer asked for public comments.  There were no comments. 
  
Mr. Mayer asked KIPP Academy Middle School 6th grade students (and twin brothers), 
Darron Shafe and Jaden Shafe, to address the Board. The boys spoke about their 
experiences as KIPP students, sharing examples of what they’ve learned and how they’ve 
been challenged. They discussed their transition to the Middle School from KIPP Academy 
Elementary School. They also shared their thoughts on the books they’ve read this year.   
  
Ms. Sheehan, KIPP NYC’s Senior Director of Data and Assessment, introduced the results of 
interim assessment #2 in ELA and math (IA), which the schools administered last month to 
3rd-8th graders. She began by asking the Board to solve a 4th grade math problem from the 
IA. She stated that the Board would revisit the problem at the end. Ms. Sheehan described 
how KIPP NYC segments the data and analyzes it by cohort, comparing year-over-year 
results for the same group of students. She then shared cohort results on a grade-level 
basis for ELA and math.  
 
Ms. Sheehan discussed results in ELA and math for each KIPP NYC elementary and middle 
school. She analyzed the performance of specific schools, shared takeaways from the data, 
and discussed how staff is supporting individual teachers and students to improve 
outcomes. Mr. Negron, KIPP STAR Middle School Co-Principal, and former KIPP NYC middle 
school math teacher, shared how continuity in staff roles and teacher tenure are major 
contributors to improving student performance. Mr. Mayer asked KIPP NYC staff to share 
with the board at a future meeting the reasons behind teacher attrition. 
 



 

2 
 

Ms. Sheehan revisited the math problem that she posed to board members at the beginning 
of the meeting. Board members shared their responses, and Ms. Sheehan discussed which 
answers were chosen the most frequently by KIPP NYC 4th graders. She then described 
KIPP NYC’s math “plan of attack”, a framework for how students should approach, solve, 
and check their math work.    
 
Mr. Mayer proposed that the Board move to Executive Session to discuss specific personnel 
matters.   
 
Adjournment 
Mr. Mayer adjourned the Board meeting. 
 


